
This term in topic we have been focusing on the Vikings and Romans; we made Roman god 

top trumps and we discussed in detail the Roman’s legacy. During our maths lessons, we 

have been challenging ourselves with Barvember problems, as we really enjoy a challenge. 

We have also been learning about multiplication and division. Most of us find multiplying 

easier because it is simpler to count up than count down.  Our chapter in the new school 

book is set in Uluru- Australia, so in English we have  been writing our chapter, which 

includes dream paintings and a shaman.  Science this term has included learning about light 

and shadows, using torches and CD’s to see how light  travels.  

In English we are writing letters to Theresa May, Iceland, Greenpeace, Clear Cast and Emma 

Thompson to comment on the issue of deforestation. Orangutans and other innocent animals 

are losing their homes in our bid to farm for Palm Oil. In our Maths lessons we have been 

looking at fractions- simplifying, adding, subtracting and multiplying (both improper 

fractions and mixed numbers). In Science we have been looking at Earth and Space. 

Recently, we have concentrated on friction. Watch this space for our exciting Space film!. 

During Topic we have been studying Antarctica. We are now lino cutting. You use a blade to 

gouge out the lino which you can then print from. We are making lino cuts of penguins for the 

book. Art has also included using isometric paper to draw 3D shapes. In French we have 

been practising talking about clothes, colours and numbers. In P.E we have been learning 

netball and dance. 



On Friday 23rd of November, many of our pupils represented our school in a competitive 

athletics event in Stroud. Some schools competed in the morning, but our school was in the 

afternoon section. Out of ten schools that took part in the afternoon, we came 4th, taking part 

in many sporting activities. The top large school and the top small school will represent 

Stroud, competing in Gloucester in late January or early February. Since our school came 

4th, it is likely we will not proceed to this event, but we are all so proud of our pupils still. One 

pupil that was in the athletics, Bel, commented, “It was a good experience, and has 

encouraged me to do more running. I tried my hardest, and that was all that mattered.” 



This year the Christmas Fair was better than ever, with extra things that have never been 

done before like hotdogs and new games and stalls. The fair was a storming success and 

everybody thoroughly enjoyed it. As always, Santa paid us a visit from the North Pole and 

spoke to many of the younger children about Christmas and what they wanted, and as 

always, he was joined by his trusty Year 6 elves. The secret present room was once again a 

parent free zone, a place where kids could buy good quality presents for their parents, 

siblings and other special people. Both of our school choirs sang angelically for those who 

wanted to listen, with Mrs Overthrow accompanying the KS2 choir and Mrs Young 

conducting both. This year, the PTA put up a newly purchased marquee outside on the 

middle playground where the teddy tombola, the jazzy jam jar tombola and bottle tombola’s 

were held. There was a book and DVD stand which many people donated to and many 

people bought from it too. An art and crafts station was set up in the KS1 area and it was 

highly successful. The Christmas Fair could not have been put on without the fabulous 

donations and competition entries that everyone put in as well as the hard working PTA who 

put the whole thing on for us to enjoy. Thank You.

On 4th December the Yr5/6’s went to the local church to take part in ‘Experience Christmas’. 

This is a fun filled time where people from the local Holy Trinity church come in and do a 

series of stations to help us think about what Christmas is all about. “I enjoyed this time 

tremendously and hope to do it again in the future,” said one participant. All in all the pupils 

enjoyed their time there and it was all thanks to the ladies who ran it. Another participant 

said, “I really enjoyed it, and the ladies were so lovely and kind: I think it was a fantastic thing 

to take part in.”  Some of the activities we experienced were:  ink drawings of what we 

thought baby Jesus might like; moving Mary and Joseph pictures along a map; asking God to 

help us with all our troubles. 




